
Please make it a point to come to the bi-monthly meetings. We need your input, 

suggestions, experience and help in making our neighborhood a clean, safe, 

wonderful place to live!   

The next member meeting is September 13th at the home of Rich & Patti 

Hannan, 207 5th Ave., at 7:00 p.m.  Join us for a Summer POTLUCK 

meeting. The GNA will provide the main course, so we need your RSVP by 

September 9th  if youôll be attending (we need to know how much food to or-

der!). Please bring a side dish to share. We hope you can join us to discuss im-

portant issues that are impacting our neighborhood, and plans for the future.   

Donôt forget: member meetings take place on 

the second Tuesday of every ODD -

numbered month , and the meeting  

locations have been moved to memberôs homes 

in order to provide a more friendly, interactive 

atmosphere.  Â 

Mark Your Calendar for Sept. GNA Meeting  

Gibraltar Neighborhood Association has a new website! This site will be your  

up-to-date source for the latest happenings and neighborhood news. From 

meeting notifications to contact information for Board Members to photos from 

meetings and events, youôll find it online! 
 

In the coming months, we hope to grow the site to be an interactive space where 

neighbors can share concerns, safety issues, news, 

and request input from other neighbors on topics 

like home remodeling, service provider recommen-

dations, lawn care, and much more! We would  

appreciate your feedback and suggestions for website 

contentðjust contact the newsletter staff. Bookmark 

our site and visit often:  www.GibraltarNA.org  Â 

Gibraltar Neighborhood Assn. Website!  

Upcoming 

Dates to  

Remember  

¶ Sept. 13, 7:00 p.m. 

GNA general meeting 

The Hannan house 

207 5th Ave. 

¶ THURSDAY evenings 

Donôt forget that the Main 

Street Farmerôs Market 

runs from  5:00 to 8:00 at 

the corner of 9th & Main 
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The Sweet Shop is a recently-opened, family-run 

business located at 156 West Broadway. Owned by 

sisters Laura Mendoza and Julie Lamb, they 

launched their dream business in April of this year. 

They had worked together for about five years doing 

daycare and making cakes, etc. for friends and fam-

ily, and decided it was time to spread their wings. 

ñStarting work at 6:00 a.m. is just part of the fun,ò 

says Laura. ñWe make our cupcakes and baked goods 

fresh  from scratch, every day.ò 

 The sisters grew up in Council Buffs and knew this 

type of business was needed in the area. 

The shop is open from 10:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Tues-

day through Saturday. They are closed Sunday and 

Monday. 

They have specialty cupcakes (at least five flavors 

daily), cookies, homemade pies, candy and cheese-

cakes. They also have many types of special occasion 

cakes  (which need to be ordered in advance).  Also, if 

you are looking for a refreshing treat, stop in for a 

root beer float along with your cupcake! They do 

have a facebook page, so you can check out the flavor 

of the day and any special offers. Â 
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The GNA Book Club is a fun, social gathering where we get together and share 

a bit of news, a glass of wine and discuss our latest book assignment. We are 

currently reading Ernest Hemingwayôs ñTo Have and Have Not,ò and plan 

to get together in September to discuss the book. In the meantime, weôre all 

seeing the movie ñThe Help.ò If you enjoy reading, contact Patti Hannan for 

more information at 323 -8600. Weôd love to see you at our next meeting!  Â 

About 20 neighbors met at the home of Paulette 

Brandt and David Eyre on August 2nd for the an-

nual Neighbors Night Out . Informational fly-

ers were distributed to the entire Gibraltar 

neighborhood the week before so all would be 

aware the event was coming. 

The purpose of the ñnight outò event is to get to 

know your neighbors, to promote safety and a 

sense of community.  With todayôs busy sched-

ules, many people living right next door to each 

other donôt know one another.  

In conjunction with Omahaôs Neighborhood asso-

ciations, we also collected cleaning supplies which 

will be donated to help local flood victims with 

clean up. These items were taken to the Salvation 

Army for distribution. We were amazed at how 

generous people were. 

It was a warm evening with just a hint of a breeze, 

but well worth a little discomfort to enjoy the 

companionship of our neighbors. Â 

THANK YOU for Participating in Neighbors Night Out  

Support our Neighborhood Businesses , by Paulette Brandt  
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The July meeting of the GNA was held at the home of Cory Peters.  We were honored with a special guest, Sgt. 
Mark Gelvin of the PAR office of the Council Bluffs Police Dept. Sgt. Gelvin and his staff of officers work specifi-
cally with neighborhoods to form Neighborhood Watch groups.  

He discussed with us how to form a calling tree, choose block captains and things to watch for. He also gave us 
numbers to call for assistance should we see something that may be of a criminal nature the neighborhood (Mark 
Alba: 329-1825 or Mark Gelvin: 329-18569). Above all he said, ñDo not hesitate to call 911 should you feel threat-
ened or think you see a threat in the neighborhood.ò  It is the job of the Police Dept to protect us. 

Other issues discussed were: 
-  Speeders on 5th Ave.  He will try to get some manpower to watch for speeders. 
- Vandalism at Kirn Park.  Again, donôt hesitate to call if you see anyone driving on the track or doing damage  to  
 the park. 
- Suspicious looking people (not known to you) walking around the neighborhood.  

He also left us a supply of the Neighborhood Watch placards you have seen in neighborhood windows. More are 
available and can be picked up at the next meeting or by calling Paulette Brandt at 328-7399. 

We also decided to celebrate the Night Out with Neighbors  on August 2nd   by sending a flyer out to invite any-
one interested to meet at the home of Paulette Brandt and David Eyre for refreshments and to gather donations 
of cleaning supplies to help the flood victims. 

It was suggested that we might add a list of known contractors to the newsletter to assist those wishing to have 
repairs or improvements done. Angies List (website) was mentioned as a source of information. 

The next meeting will be September 13th at Patti and Rich Hannanôs home at 207 5th Ave.  This will be a POT 
LUCK with GNA providing the main course and everyone else bringing side dishes and or desserts.  An R.S.V.P.  
is requested to Paulette 328 -7399 so we can determine how much food to order . 

Meeting was adjourned and we enjoyed ourselves with the ñfinger foodò everyone brought and the wonderful 

mint tea that Cory made. Visit the GNA website to see photos from the meeting: www.GibraltarNA.org. Â 

July General Meeting Minutes   

Bayliss Park Fun!  

Donôt forget about the awesome resource we have 

just blocks from our doorstepsé Bayliss Park!  All 

summer long, the Council Bluffs Art Council hosts 

FREE family events on Wednesdays and Fridays 

in the Park! On Wednesdays, from 6:30 to 8:00, 

pack your lawn chairs, blankets and snacks and 

enjoy live music ! Or, on Fridays, starting at 

dusk, bring the family, friends and enjoy a 

movie ! A listing of performing bands and movie 

titles can be found online at: 

www.bluffsarts.org/page8.asp  



If you own an older home, youôve probably at some 

point wondered about its secret past. Exploring the 

history of your home can be fun, fascinating, and ful-

filling. It can provide you with insight about the previ-

ous owners, neighborhood or community at large. 

 

First step in compiling information about your house 

is to determine what era it was built. Look at the 

house in relation to the other buildings on the block. 

Are all the homes the same architectural style? How 

does your home relate to other homes in size and set-

back ï are the lots equal or different sizes? 

 

Examine the physical evidence. The building materials 

and construction methods used for your home contain 

many clues. Check out how your house was built and 

what type of building materials were used. Examine 

the walls and moldings. Look for original materials, 

such as the bricks of the fireplace. Housing design has 

changed dramatically over the years, and you may be 

able to find some clues as to when your home was 

built, what substantial changes it has endured, and 

how well off the original inhabitants were. If you don't 

know how old the house is, try looking under the water 

tank lid on the toilet. Toilets are usually date -stamped 

under the lid, giving you a rough estimate of when the 

house was built, since the toilet would presumably 

have been installed shortly after it was manufactured. 

You can also get a good idea of how long it has been 

since a room was remodeled. Different styles of 

kitchen cabinets and appliances, for example, go in 

and out of vogue every few years. Keep in mind that 

the physical features reveal a lot, many hidden fea-

tures have been uncovered in renovation processes. 

 

Official records should back up any guesstimate about 

construction dates and alterations, especially for a 

house built in the 1900s. Around the turn of the cen-

tury, owners had to start getting permits for altera-

tions, for plumbing, that sort of thing. Every state has 

a preservation officer who can guide a homeowner to 

the right resources: county archives, state preserva-

tion trusts, and most importantly, local city or town 

Researching Your Homeôs History   Courtesy of Marge Leaders, Realtor  
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historical societies. The latter will have the best cata-

logs of municipal information, including maps, local 

newspapers, and the genealogical information that 

reveals fascinating details about the people who lived 

their lives in your home.  

 

Visit the Court House. Tax rolls in the Assessorôs Of-

fice lists each person who owned your property, and 

the value of the property. Over the years, the value 

usually climbs at a steady pace. An abrupt increase 

often means that new construction occurred. The year 

your property became more valuable may be, in fact, 

the year your house was built on a previously empty 

lot.  The Register of Deeds office can tract index or a 

grantor -grantee index for your house, listing all trans-

actions involving your property. In addition to provid-

ing dates, these records will give you names of every-

one who ever purchased the land your house is on. 

  

Use the library to search through historical records 

and lists of addresses of previous owners. Research 

the history of your neighborhood. Neighborhood 

names as well as street signs change with the times. 

Sanborn fire insurance maps are a record of buildings 

between 1884-1950. Sanborn maps show the historic 

building footprint, accessory structures, lot lines, con-

struction type, exterior cladding, streets and alleys. 

Sanborn maps are available online through the State 

Library of Iowa,  

 

Research is addictive, however. You may not be able 

to resist scouting out nuggets of information buried in 

resources like these:  

· Biographies of people who lived in your area  

· Guidebooks of your town  

· Local newspapers  

· Census records  

· City directories and phone books  

· Academic papers  

· Family bibles and genealogies  

· Insurance records  

· Wills and probate records  

· City plans and feasibility studies  
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Neighborhood Watch  

Hopefully youôve noticed the 

green Neighborhood Watch 

signs posted on many area 

homes. At the last general meet-

ing of the neighborhood asso-

ciation, we were honored with 

guest speaker Sgt. Mark Gelvin 

of the PAR unit of the Council Bluffs police force.  

He came to speak with us about creating a neighbor-

hood watch in our area. In order for this to be success-

ful, we would like to ask for volunteers to be BLOCK 

CAPTAINS. It is not a time consuming task. It ba-

sically would involve a few phone calls to your 

neighbors if the need should arise. We would meet 2 

times a year to discuss issues. If there was a crisis 

(missing child, missing pet, break-ins, etc.) you would 

be notified and would in turn notify your designated 

list of neighbors. Also, if you are at home during the 

day and see anything unusual, or anyone in your 

ñblockò sees anything unusual, you would  be asked to 

call the designated captain coordinator. If you are in-

terested in volunteering, please call Paulette Brandt at 

328-7399 or Liz Matis at 323-6400. We need YOU to 

help make a difference for our improved neighborhood 

safety! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sgt. Mark Gelvin 
spoke at our July 
GNA meeting on 

the value of having 
a neighborhood 
watch in place.  


